
April 2016 Cross Bearings
03/28 	Mon 	 Adaptive Adventures Sailing dinner at SSC.....6:00pm
03/30 	Wed 	 Winter Wednesday...............................5:00pm
04/01-02 	 I-LYA Spring meeting in Perrysburg
04/02 	Sat 	 Club rental....................................... 11-3:00pm
04/04 	Mon 	Sadler Basin Committee meeting......... 7:00pm
04/05 	Tues 	 Junior Sailing Inc meeting.................... 7:00pm
04/06 	Wed 	 Winter Wednesday...............................5:00pm
04/09 	Sat 	 SJRT Annual Spaghetti Dinner/Auction 
			   Fundraiser at SYC................................5:00pm
04/12 	Tues 	 SSC Board meeting.............................. 7:00pm
04/13 	Wed 	 Winter Wednesday...............................5:00pm
04/20 	Wed 	 Last Winter Wednesday........................5:00pm
04/23 	Sat 	 Spring General Meeting....................... 9:00am
04/23 	Sat 	 Spring Workday...........................after meeting
04/28 	Thur 	Islands Race/Hospice Cup meeting...... 7:00pm
04/30 	Sat 	 Basic Coastal Navigation Seminar....... 9:00am
05/02 	Mon 	Sadler Basin Committee meeting......... 7:00pm
05/03 	Tues 	 Junior Sailing Inc meeting.................... 7:00pm
05/10 	Tues 	 SSC Board meeting.............................. 7:00pm
05/18 	Wed 	 First Wednesday Night Race................ 6:55pm
05/22 	Sun 	 First Sunday Morning Race.................. 9:30am
05/23 	Mon 	Club rental
05/25 	Wed 	 Wednesday Night Race......................... 6:55pm
05/28 	Sat 	 Summer Saturdays................................5:00pm
05/29 	Sun 	 Sunday Morn Race & PHRF/JAM Race......8:45am
05/29 	Sun 	 Blessing of the Fleet........................... 10:00am
05/29 	Sun 	 Lighthouse Inspection Tour.................11:00am
05/29 	Sun 	 New Members Party for all members.....6:00pm
05/30 	Mon 	Memorial Day activites
For more info go to: www.sanduskysailingclub.com.
Commodore’s Comments........ Comm. Steve France
Membership – PC John Hartung has formed his membership 
committee.  It’s a good cross section of our club and includes 
racing and cruising sailors, younger and older members, men 
and women.  I want to thank John and his team for their work 
on this important effort.
Club Website – If you haven’t done so recently, check out the 
club website.  The website committee, including PC Mike 
Fishbaugh, Matt Bedee, Mark Swabley and PC Eric Winkel, 
has been hard at work updating the website.  There’s new 
information on the Learn to Sail Program, this year’s Islands 
Race weekend, an updated calendar and much more.  Our 
website is an essential tool for keeping you, our members, 
informed and we owe this new committee a big thank you 
for making it more useful and current.
Dues and dockage fees – Thanks to all of you who have 
made your dues and dockage payments on time.  It’s a big 
help and saves a lot of administrative time.

Volunteer forms – I again want to encourage those who 
haven’t completed their volunteer forms to do so and send 
them back. Our volunteers are what make our many activities 
so much fun. We need your help, so send in your forms. 
Clubhouse – Spring is just around the corner and the 
clubhouse will be ready.  Thanks to Tim and his crew for their 
effort cleaning and waxing the floor.  It looks great.  We’re 
only about a month away from seeing boats back in Sadler.  
The damage we experienced in the marina this last winter 
has been repaired and we’re ready to go.  Water levels in the 
western basin remain above average, so we have a good season 
to look forward to.
The next board meeting of the Sandusky Sailing Club  
will be Tuesday, April 12 at 7:00pm.  Meetings are open 
to all members in good standing.
If you have any issues that need attention, please contact me 
at stevefrance@ameritech.net, or get in touch with any board 
member.

Vice Vice Baby!! ............... VC Wendy Kaufman
February’s grand exit – There was a lot of damage around 
the club and grounds from the storms that blew through, 
but rest assured that our fearless manager has got it all 
under control. The floats have been ordered and are already 
scheduled to be installed. The sign replacement for outside the 
gate is being spearheaded by PC Eric Winkel.  The new gate 
has been installed and new key cards are on the way. Thank 
you Tim, you’re always on top of things! Speaking of that… 
Oh my – Have you seen the floor in the clubhouse?  What a 
beauty! While it may not actually be new, Tim, Amy Young 
and PC Mike Austin did a great job stripping, cleaning and 
re-waxing the floor of the clubhouse while the doors were 
locked to the rest of us!  Thank you for all that work, and to 
all of you who helped vacate the furniture… especially since 
Leo and I had flown to Key Largo to visit with the Austins just 
when Mike flew up to Sandusky to help Tim.  That’s OK…
we had a great time with Sue!
Yearbook – The 2016 yearbook is STILL in process. You still 
have time to buy an ad for your company and to support your 
club.  Thanks to those who have sent pictures already; for 
anyone who would still like to submit photos of club events, 
members or anything else pertaining to SSC, send them along 
to me at willowwalkers@aol.com.  Please consider becoming 
a yearbook patron if you have not paid your dues yet.   
Spring Workday – Saturday, April 23th.  Please note that 
this is NOT the last Saturday of April.  The general 
meeting will begin at 9:00am and lunch will be served (hot 
or cold depending on the forecast) after the work is complete.  
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Hopefully, some of you will bring a dish to share! For any 
house and grounds issues that need attention, please contact 
me. This is a volunteer-based club, so I am working to make 
it easy for everyone to be aware of any projects, big and 
small, that need to be addressed.  Hopefully, we can all work 
together and “show off” our club with pride.
Please contact me with any and all brilliant ideas that you 
have and I will try to incorporate them. RC Wendy Kaufman   
419-656-9566 (cell) or email me at willowwalkers@aol.com.

The View from the Rear ........... RC Mark Gross
11th annual Wine Tasting Party - The Wine Tasting Party 
was another success, with excellent wines and food and 
tremendous camaraderie.  Thanks to Kathy VanderHorst for 
coming back to Sandusky to run the event and to the parents 
of the Sandusky Junior Race Team for contributing delicious 
eats and many hands for making it a great evening!
Basic Weather and Forecasting Seminar - This past 
weekend, seminar attendees received good information 
and materials to help determine whether the weather will 
cooperate with their sailing plans.  Thanks to Andy Sausser 
for organizing the presentation and working the door and to 
the Sandusky Power Squadron for the program.
Cruising Fleet potluck - Thanks to Gary and Jan Nye for 
organizing this year’s potluck, again.
SJRT Spaghetti Dinner and Fundraiser - The Sandusky 
Junior Race Team annual fundraiser will take place at the 
Sandusky Yacht Club on Saturday, April 9 beginning at 
5:00pm.  Dessert will be back at SSC starting at 9:30pm.  
Come out for a fun evening of sailing camaraderie and help 
your Junior Race Team prepare for a great year of competitive 
sailing in 2016.  Don’t forget to buy your reverse raffle tickets 
and be prepared to bid at the silent auction!  See the SJRT 
article and attached flier for details.
Winter Wednesdays at SSC - Please remember to stop by 
your club and join us for Winter Wednesdays, beginning at 
5:00 p.m. every Wednesday through April.  Come enjoy the 
crackle of the fire, a selection of beverages at the Dairy Bar 
(including some fantastic craft beers at great prices!) and 
some delicious food prepared by Tim.  
Basic Coastal Navigation Seminar - Members of the United 
States Power Squadron in Sandusky will present a seminar 
on Basic Coastal Navigation on April 30.  Included with the 
seminar is the Weekend Navigator, a 280-page book that 
teaches you simple navigation using GPS and electronics.  
Learn how to use both paper and digital charts with this 
comprehensive guide to electronic navigation.  Also included 
is a Chart Navigator Training CD, to help learn the current 
technology.  The price will be $35 per person and will include 
coffee and donuts, beginning at 9:00am. and all seminar 
materials.  The seminar will begin at 10:00am.  Members and 
guests are welcome.  RSVP to Andy Sausser at andysausser@
gmail.com by Friday, April 15, to ensure that there are enough 
materials for everybody.  Space is limited. See flier.

Summer Saturdays at SSC! - Beginning Memorial Day 
weekend, the Dairy Bar will be open on Saturdays from 
5:00-9:00pm.  Sailing camaraderie on Wednesday evenings 
throughout the year. Members who live in the area have been 
enjoying.  This will give the same opportunity to all of our 
members on the weekends in the summer.  Support your 
sailing club and come down to socialize for a bit. 
Fun will be had by all!
Contact me - Please feel free to contact me at mgross@
grosslaw.net or 419-357-6747.

Operations............................................Tim Kyle
Final dock payments are due April 1! Please remit your 
unpaid balances now! As always, there is a waiting list and 
unpaid docks will be reassigned April 15. Please note that 
berth holders are required to be members in good standing. 
If your dues aren’t paid, please do it now. 
Dock Repairs – Old Man Winter was hard on dock floats 
this year. Fifteen new floats will be installed throughout the 
basin. This should be done by April 15. If you are on B or C 
dock and plan to launch before April 30, please check with me 
to ensure your dock is ready. Floats cannot be placed under 
docks that are occupied.
Front gate repairs – The long-awaited gate repair is complete. 
If you swing by the club, be sure to have your 2015 blue gate 
card. The new gate cards (white) will be activated as soon as 
you receive them in the mail.
Winter Wednesdays – While we get excited for Spring and 
Summer to begin, Winter Wednesdays will sadly end. The last 
wings will be served on Wednesday, April 20. Thank you to 
all that enjoy our club in the off season.
The Sadler Basin Committee will meet at 7:00pm 
on Monday, April 4 at SSC.
Contact information - Any questions, comments or concerns
relative to the clubhouse or basin operations are welcome. You
can contact me at timmo@sbcglobal.net or call 419-656-5881.

Cruising Fleet.................................Mark Swabley
This season’s cruises are listed on the 2016 schedule in this 
Cross Bearings and on the website calendar.
Summer Cruise to Erie, PA and back - PC Monty and Suzie 
Kaufman have put together a plan for the Erie cruise:
Saturday, July 30	 SSC to Lorain Yacht Club
Sunday, July 31 		 Lakeside Marina, Cleveland
Monday, Aug. 1		  Fairport Harbor YC, Grand River
Tuesday, Aug. 2		  Ashtabula Marina
Wednesday, Aug. 3	 Conneaut Marina
Thursday, Aug. 4		 Erie Yacht  Club, Erie, PA
   One layover day built in, in case of bad weather
Friday, Aug. 5 & 6	 Erie
Sunday, Aug. 7 		  Conneaut Marina
Monday, Aug. 8		  Ashtabula Marina
Tuesday, Aug. 9		  Mentor Yacht Club
Wednesday, Aug. 10	 Edgewater Yacht Club
Thursday, Aug. 11	 Vermilion public docks
Friday, Aug. 12		  SSC
   One layover day built in, in case of bad weather



Junior Race Team...................... Stephanie Walls
New Leadership - The leadership of SJRT has transitioned 
from long-time co-chairs Becky and Rob Burger to a new 
team of parents, including Kristin Koliha, Pamela Gross, Matt 
Bedee, and Lease and Renee Schock. Thanks to the Burgers 
for their past leadership, and many thanks to our new team 
co-chairs! 
Spaghetti Dinner Fundraiser - The annual SJRT Spaghetti 
Dinner Fundraiser is scheduled for Saturday, April 9 at 
the Sandusky Yacht Club (cocktails at 5:00pm and dinner 
at 6:00pm), with a dessert after-party at SSC beginning at 
9:30pm. On the heels of last year’s very successful event, 
SJRT parents have been busy securing donations from local 
business for the popular silent auction! Tickets to the event 
are $15 for adults and $10 for children. We are also having 
a reverse raffle for a $1000 grand prize! Tickets are $50 and 
only 100 are being sold. Please come join us for this exciting 
event! 
	 Members of the 2016 junior race team will be on hand to 
help with the event and to share with supporters what makes 
this program so special. If any club members are willing and 
able to help find even more great items to auction off and/or 
wish to purchase event tickets or raffle tickets, please contact 
Kristin Koliha at kkoliha@gmail.com. See you there! See flier.

Learn to Sail
Plans are well 
underway for a 
fantastic Learn to 
Sail program this 
summer.  We are eager 
to welcome many 
community student 
groups to our sailing 
lessons including: kids 
from the Nehemiah 
center and the YMCA. 
Over spring break, 
we will be holding 
a capsize drill and 
swimming lessons in 
the YMCA pool.  
A U.S. Sailing Level 1 course is scheduled for June 6-9 and 
a Level 2 Coaching course following on the 11th and 12th.  
Both classes will be taught by our incoming Learn to Sail 
Director, Rick Pinnone, who is an Instructor Trainer for US 
Sailing.  Check the US Sailing website for more information 
and registration.

Race Governing................................Terry Parker
The 2016 racing and event schedule is ready!  It is enclosed 
elsewhere in this issue and will also be posted on the SSC 
website (www.SanduskySailingClub.com).  PLEASE NOTE: 
In addition to the old favorites, two new events are on the 
schedule.  First, SUNDAY PHRF/JAM racing on eight specific 
dates.  See details elsewhere.  Secondly, a proposed night 
race around Kelleys Island July 16.  Watch for details on that.  
Thanks to the Fleet Captains and RC Chair Jim Keane for 
their input in enabling the schedule to be completed!  There 

is plenty of fun planned for this year, and there are many 
opportunities to serve. If you are willing and able to help with 
an event, contact your Fleet Captain or me at terryparker47@
gmail.com or 440-320-3100. 

Website Committee......................... Matt Bedee
webmaster@sanduskysailingclub.org is the newest address 
to add to your contacts when requesting updates to the SSC 
website or have questions/issues with the site.  The SSC 
Board created the Website Committee. It is made up of 
Mark Swabley, Matt Bedee, PC Eric Winkel and PC Mike 
Fishbaugh.  Our goal for 2016 is to more fully integrate the 
website with club operations and more importantly use it to 
keep members up to date with news and events.  Keeping 
members up to date via the website requires a team effort. 
When sending updates for the website, make sure you send 
them to webmaster@sanduskysailingclub.org and include 
the following information in the subject line:
	 SSC Website-[EVENT NAME]-[DATE OF EVENT].  
For example:  SSC Website - Sandusky Junior Race Team 
Spaghetti Dinner and Fundraiser - April 9, 2016.  Once you 
send the email, one of the Website Committee members 
will respond that the request was received and when it will 
be addressed.  If you do not get a response within 48 hours, 
do not assume that it was received and has been addressed. 
We will get updates or changes to the website done within 
seven days of the request being sent to webmaster@
sanduskysailingclub.org.  
	 The other part of the team work is to make sure that 
requests are sent in a timely manner.  Most events require 
planning to start several months out, so include updating the 
website/calendar as part of your early event planning.  The 
website is a very important tool for sharing information with 
current members and perspective members.  All of us look 
forward to engaging members more via the website.  
	 Each month’s Cross Bearings will include an article to 
help members get more familiar with using the website or 
explain a feature users may not be familiar with.  

For the Good of the Order
UT Sailing Team France presentation – Join us on Sunday, 
April 3 at 10:30am at the Catawba Island Club for a brunch 
and presentation fundraiser to help the University of Toledo 
Sailing Team return to France to participate in the 48th 
Annual EDHEC Sailing Regatta. This will be the second year 
for the UT Sailors to participate in this regatta being held in 
the Bay of Morlaix near Roscoff, France. 
	 Over 3,000 sailors from more than 24 countries 
participate in this regatta. Enjoy a brunch and a short 
presentation by the UT Sailing Team about their experience in 
the EDHEC Cup Regatta last April. Price is $37.50 of which 
$20 will go to the UT Sailing Team. RSVP by calling the CIC 
front desk at 419-797-4424.
Adaptive Adventures Sailing program  - There will be 
a lasagna dinner along with an information and planning 
meeting for the Adaptive Adventures Sailing program on 
March 28, 6:00pm at the SSC club house.  The Dairy Bar 
will be open to purchase drinks and dinner is available for $5. 
The Adaptive Adventures Program director and the Denver 
headquarters Military Programs director will be here to 



Saturday, April 30 at 9:00am
Cost is $35. Coffee and donuts will be served.
RSVP by April 15 to Andy Sausser at andysausser@gmail.com

answer questions and help with the 2016 planning.  Adaptive 
Adventures has made a significant investment in the Sandusky 
sailing program and they are excited about the possibilities 
working with SSC and community sailing. The success of 
the Ohio Veterans Home event last summer was an excellent 
example of the possibilities in the Sandusky area. The AAS 
program is gaining international recognition as it works with 
WindRider International to modify the W17 to an adaptive 
sailing boat. The International Paraolympics committee has 
asked WindRider to submit a bid for the W17 AS as a non 
technical paralympics race boat. It is exciting to have this 
opportunity in Sandusky. Please RSVP to ldknauer@gmail.
com Or call Larry Knauer at 614-551-3118. 

Regatta chairs - Please allow six weeks to order trophies 
or flags for your event. Thank you, Don Guy.
A note from the Treasury - Thanks to all who have paid 
their 2016 dues and made generous contributions to 
the various funds listed on your dues statements. The 
Secretary has sent a reminder to those who still have 
dues on their “ to do”  list. The club appreciates your 
support.  — Dave Brink and Bernie Ashyk  
I-LYA news - Keep up with the latest news from the Inter-
Lake Yachting Association, the governing body of local clubs, 
by subscribing to the I-LYA newsletter or check out past 
newsletters at www.i-lya.org.



Date Day Event Description PHRF T-10 JAM Ctrboard   Juniors Cruising Fleet
April 23 Sat Spring Work Day & Meeting
May 18 Wed 1,1 W1 1,1 W1,1

22 Sun S1,1
25 Wed 1,2 W2 1,2 W1,2
29 Sun New Member Party FUN FUN S1,2 Lighthouse Inspect.
30 Mon No races.  Enjoy and appreciate Memorial Day activities.

June 1 Wed 1,3 W3 1,3 W1,3
4 Sat Buckeye Lake
5 Sun S1,3
8 Wed 1,4 W4 1,4 W1,4

10-11 Fri-Sat (Mills Race) A1 A1 A1
10-12 Fri-Sun Mentor JO's

11 Sat One Design Regatta **   
12 Sun One Design Regatta **  No Race
15 Wed 1,5 W5 1,5 W1,5

17-19 Fri-Sun Leamington 
18 Sat Junior Regatta ** Junior Regatta SSC
19 Sun FUN FUN S1,4
22 Wed 1,6 W 1,6 W1,6 Edgewater YC
24 Fri SSC Islands Race - Hospice Fundraiser Party 
25 Sat Sandusky Islands Race & Hospice Cup** A2 A2 A2 Hoover
26 Sun S1,5
29 Wed 2,1 W7 2,1 W1,7

July 3 Sun FUN FUN S1,6
4 Mon Commodores' Day Brunch, Charlton Cup **
6 Wed 2,2 W8 2,2 W1,8
7 Thur Centerboard Sandusky Bay Race Long Dist
8 Fri
9 Sat (HBYC Bay Race) ** A3 A3 A3

9-10 Sat-Sun Area E Qualifiers (Bemis) North Cape YC
10 Sun S1,7

11-12 Mon-Tue Area E Qualifiers (Sears) North Cape YC
13 Wed 2,3 W9 2,3 W2,1
16 Sat Moonlight Race Around Kelley's Island VBC/PCYC Pelee Island

17-21 Sun-Thu (I-LYA Junior Bay Regatta) PIB
17 Sun FUN FUN S1,8
20 Wed 2,4 W10 2,4 W2,2
24 Sun S1,9

27-30 Wed-Sat (Interlake Nationals- Hoover) ** CYC
27 Wed 2,5 W11 2,5 W2,3

30-Aug-16 Erie Cruise
31 Sun FUN FUN S2,1

Aug 3 Wed 2,6 W12 2,6 W2,4
3-4 Deepwater/Steeplechase A4 A4 A4
4-7 Thu-Sun (I-LYA Senior Regatta) A5 A5 A5

6 Sat Erie
4 Thur Centerboard Sandusky Bay Race Long Dist
7 Sun FUN FUN S2,2

10 Wed 3,1 W13 3,1 W2,5
13 Sat Berlin
14 Sun S2,3
17 Wed 3,2 W14 3,2 W2,6
21 Sun FUN FUN S2,4
24 Wed 3,3 W15 3,3 W2,7
28 Sun S2,5
31 Wed 3,4 W16 3,4 W2,8

Sept 3 Sat Funday Pursuit Race to PCYC** A6 A6 A6
4 Sun (Green Island Race) A7 A7 A7 S2,6
7 Wed 3,5 W17 3,5 W2,9

11 Sun FUN FUN S2,7
14 Wed 3,6 W18 3,6 No Race
18 Sun S2,8
21 Wed One Start FUN FUN FUN FUN
24 Sat (NCYC Fall Bay) A8 A8 A8
25 Sun (NCYC Fall Bay) S2,9

1 Sat (PCYC Snow Flurries) A9 A9 A9
Oct 2 Sun (PCYC Snow Flurries)

15 Sat Fall Work Day & Meeting
Nov 5 Sat Awards Banquet

Codes: * *Separate registration required. Separate sailing instructions.    (  ) = Not an SSC event
Auxiliary Course First Warnings (hrs) JAM-B JAM A Buffer PHRF Interlakes
Wednesday Evening Not earlier than 1855 1900 1910 1930
After Sept 1 Not earlier than 1825 1830 1840 1845
Sunday Morning 0845 for PHRF/JAM 0930 7:2

SSC 2016 Race, Cruising & Activity Schedule
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